
	

UBB Javelin Park Community Liaison Group. 

Minutes of Meeting held on Tuesday September 18th 2018 	

Present  

 

David Mossman (Chair) SDC 
Stacey Wright UBB 
Stephen Davies SDC and GCC 
Diane Green UBB 
Chris Wright UBB 
Herve Orjubin UBB 
Dave Appleby UBB 
Caroline Macdonald UBB /Oggadoon 
Lesley Williams County Councillor 
Robert Kellie Standish Parish Council 
Anna Turner Environment Agency 
Chris Harmer Consultant 
Rachel Ferris Gloucestershire County Council 
Sarah Pearse Gloucestershire County Council 
Dave Jackson Stroud District Council 
John Dickenson  Moreton Valence Parish Council 
Pat Gilmore Whitminster Parish Council 
 

In attendance 

Kevin Lee, Clerk 

25/18 Apologies 

Apologies were received from; Sue Hartley, Gill Oxley, Maddy King, John Perkin and 
Graham Brearley 

26/18 Minutes of previous meeting 

The Minutes of the meeting held on July 17th were approved as a correct record 

27/18 Air Monitoring 

Stephen Davies advised the group that the NO2 diffusion tubes had been installed at 
7 sites. The two particulate matter monitors, for Hardwicke and Haresfield 
respectively, had been ordered but some parts proved to be missing, leading to a 
slight delay in the installation. Discussions had been held with the two parish 
councils about installations and agreements had been reached. 



Dave Jackson reported that the supplier would provide a set up instruction when 
ready to install. The NO2 monitors were in place from the 5th September and it was 
likely that reports would be on a monthly basis. 

David Mossman suggested that the technical group may wish to meet in early 
November. 

28/18 Construction Plan Update 

Stacey Wright presented the look ahead reports; the fire water tank had been 
installed, pressure testing on the boiler would commence on September 21st and the 
weighbridge and gate house was due for completion in October. 

29/18 Community Funding Group 

Kevin Lee gave an update on the work of the funding group and presented the; draft 
grant application form, sustainability checklist and the notes for applicants. It was 
agreed that promotion of the fund and details of how to apply would be launched in 
January 2019. The funding group recognised that the forms and notes needed to be 
branded and asked if Caroline’s team could assist. 

30/18 Community Feedback 

Robert Kellie asked for information on the continuing road works along the B4008. 
Stacey Wright reported that it had been identified that there was a fault with the 
cable and that the contractors for WPD were investigating, this required some further 
investigation. 

Stephen Davies reported that the damage to the verge along the B4008 would be 
repaired by the County Council’s Lengthman’s scheme. 

 

Meeting Closed at 19.55 

Date of Next Meeting November 20th 2018 

 

 

	


